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CHAIRMAN: The committee will come to order. The
subject at hand is Standing Committee Report No. 20. What
is the pleasure of the committee? Will the chairman of the
Committee on the Bill of Rights care to proceed at this time
to explain the report to the Convention?

MIZUHA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIRMAN: Mr. Mizuha is recognized by the Chair.

MIZUHA: I’m not going to take too much time. I believe
it is proper at this time, with deference to all the attorneys
in the Convention here, that it is well for us to review the
thoughts of our Founding Fathers at the time they established
the Federal Constitution. At that time there were 13 colo-
nies, who were afraid of a strong central government, and
because of their fear of the central government overrunning
the rights of the people in the states, they drew up a list of
prohibitions against the Federal Government which was in-
corporated into the Bill of Rights, the first ten Amendments
of the Constitution. And we must be keeping that in mind as
we discuss our Bill of Rights at this time; that the Bill of
Rights of the Federal Constitution was a prohibition against
the Federal Government; and the 13 colonies when they or-
ganized themselves into states had their own Bill of Rights
which was a prohibition against the state government. We
in Hawaii, over the past 50 years, had our Organic Act which
served as our Constitution, but all the prohibitions against
the Federal Government listed in the ten Amendments of the
Constitution were prohibitions against the government of the
Territory of Hawaii.

We have often heard the remark made that why should we
have a Constitution enumerating certain rights? The reason
is that when we become a state it must be written into our
State Constitution certain prohibitions against state actions
in behalf of the people. Over the years the Federal Govern-
ment has found that it must limit state action, and as a re-
sult of that, after the Civil War we had three basic amend-
ments, the Thirteenth Amendment, the Fourteenth Amend-
ment, and the Fifteenth Amendment. The Thirteenth Amend-
ment, as you know, abolished slavery. The Fourteenth
Amendment contains three basic prohibitions against state
action. First of all, that the rights and privileges of the
citizens of the various states shall never be abridged by
the state; second, that life, liberty and property shall not
be taken away without due process of law by the state; and
third, that no state shall deny equal protection of the laws.
Then we come to the Fifteenth Amendment, which states
that no person shall be denied the right to vote because of
race, color, or previous condition of servitude.

With that background, your Committee on the Bill of Rights
endeavored to write into the Constitution of the future State
of Hawaii certain rights which would accrue to all of the peo-
ple of Hawaii, and they are presented to you in Committee
Proposals No. 3* and No. 4.

*For draft of CP No. 3 here under discussion, see Appendix.

At the outset it is proper for the spokesman of the com-
mittee to say that if there is any argument as to form or
style your committee is willing to acquiesce to the “ supreme
court,” or any other court here, that the Style Committee
shall rewrite it, as we feel that perhaps that distinguished
body will be able to present it in a form that will be satis~-
factory to all of our authors here. So if you have any ob-
jections on the basis of form or style, please state your
objection, that it does not refer to substance at all, and then
we can just have that in the record for the Style Committee
to consider, and save a lot of time on argument.

Likewise there are some points here which the Commit-
tee on the Bill of Rights would like to add to the various sec-
tions and, when the time comes in the consideration of the
individual sections, certain additions as suggested will be
brought forth, brought before the Committee of the Whole.
At this time, Mr. Chairman, in order to start the ball rol-
ling, I move for the adoption by the Committee of the Whole
of Section 1 of the Bill of Rights.

HEEN: Irise to a point of information. I note that this
matter is pending on a committee proposal, together with
the report upon the committee proposal. Just wondering
whether or not the record shows that this committee pro-
posal passed first reading.

CHAIRMAN: Will the Clerk - - It has passed first read-
ing, as been informed by the Clerk. It’s on second reading
now, Senator.

HEEN: Very well.

MIZUHA: In order - - I withdraw that motion tempora-
rily. Iwill move that the Committee of the Whole consider
Committee Proposal No. 3 by individual sections.

DELEGATE: Second that motion.
NIELSEN: I second the motion.

CHAIRMAN: The Chair suggests that Standing Committee
Report No. 3, Section 1, that that first section be discussed,
then if it’s immediately approved we go on to the next sec-
tion. Will the members of this Convention turn to Committee
Proposal No. 3, Exhibit A, Partial Committee Proposal on
the Bill of Rights, Article - - Bill of Rights, Section 1. Any
discussion on Section 1?

MIZUHA: I move for the adoption of Section 1.
DELEGATE: Second the motion.

CHAIRMAN: The motion has been made and seconded
that we adopt Section 1 of Exhibit A, Bill of Rights. Ques-
tion? All those in favor say “aye.” Contrary minded.
Unanimous.

We’ll now go on to Section 2.

MIZUHA: I move for the adoption of Section 2, and at
this time I would like to ask that the Chair recognize Dele-
gate Larsen of the Bill of Rights Committee, who has cer-
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tain thoughts to express to the delegates as a whole, and
who has a proposed amendment. And I move for the adoption
of Section 2. :

NIELSEN: I’ll second the motion.

CHAIRMAN: The motion’s been made that we adopt
Section 2. Will - - Delegate Larsen is not present.

LARSEN: No, right here, right here.

CHAIRMAN: Oh. You care to have the floor, Delegate
Larsen? Because after all you’ll speak for yourself.

LARSEN: No, I’m speaking for the committee. Yesterday
when the committee met I said I didn’t want to make this
amendment to Section 2 unless we had the majority of the
committee with us, and the majority of the committee asked
me if I would not speak for myself, but speak for the com-
mittee.

CHAIRMAN: I mean you gained the floor.
LARSEN: Why, thank you.

CHAIRMAN: Someone suggested that you be given the
floor.

LARSEN: This has been discussed at some length, the
question of how can we maintain rights. And the question
of maintaining these rights was what we are all after. In
.going back over many constitutions, we called attention for
instance to the early constitutions wherever rights were
mentioned, and also recognized the thought that unless there
were obligations with these rights they became lifeless. And
the threat today was that we forget the simple principle that
with rights, in order to maintain them and keep them, we
must have obligations. I’ll just read one of these early - -
the State Constitution of Massachusetts. In three of its
sections, it calls attention, but in this one that’s more like
Section 2 than any other, I read as follows: “ Each individual
in society has a right to be protected by it in the enjoyment
of life, liberty, property, according to standing laws.” He
is obliged,” in the same section, “consequently, to contribute
his share to the expense of this protection, to give a service,
and equivalent when necessary,;” and so on; and another
section that tells about how he shall maintain temperance,
industry and frugality for the good of the state.

In one other, I just want to mention just a report that I
think you all have, but I just want to remind you how this
growing tendency has been upsetting the rights which main-
tain freedom. In society, there are disquietingly large
number of groups and people who look upon the state as a
kind of fairy godmother. Rights cannot last unless people
make a corresponding contribution of obligations and res-
ponsibilities on which rights must be built and maintained.

The committee, therefore, felt it would actually enhance
what we mean by Section 2 on rights if we add this sentence
at the end, “ However, these rights cannot last unless the
people recognize corresponding obligations and responsi-
bilities.” And I would like to move that we have that as an
amendment to Section 2.

CHAIRMAN: I would suggest - - the Chair suggests that
you make the amendment and discuss the amendment after
you make the amendment.

DELEGATE: Pll second that amendment.
HEEN: Mr. Chairman.

CHAIRMAN: Has the amendment been read?
HEEN: Mr. Chairman.

BILL OF RIGHTS

CHAIRMAN: Delegate Heen’s recognized.

HEEN: I have a printed copy of this proposed amendment
before me. “However, these rights cannot last unless the
people recognize corresponding obligations and responsi-
bilities.” Just wondering whether the word “ endure” instead
of “last” would be a preferable word. Our rights cannot
endure unless the people recognize corresponding obliga-
tions and responsibilities.

CHAIRMAN: Wouldn’t it be a matter for the Style Com-
mittee, I mean as far as that’s concerned, the word “last”
and “endure”?

MIZUHA: The committee’s willing to accept Senator
Heen’s suggestion. I believe it’s a more appropriate word
after consideration here and we’ll defer to the Judge’s
recommendation. ’

CHAIRMAN: All those in favor of accepting the word
“ endure” in preference to the word “last” signify by saying
3 aye‘”

CASTRO: Point of information, please. This is the first
time I’ve heard of this amendment, and I’d appreciate it if
it were read again slower so I could write it down before
we discuss it.

CHAIRMAN: You’d like to be recognized before you do
that? The Chair recognizes Mr. Castro.

CASTRO: I’'m sorry, I thought you recognized me.

MIZUHA: I shall be happy to read the amendment, as
suggested. “ However, these rights cannot endure unless
the people recognize corresponding obligations and respon-
sibilities.”

DELEGATE: Again.

MIZUHA: “ However, these rights cannot endure unless
the people recognize corresponding obligations and respon-
sibilities.”

CHAIRMAN: The only change is the word “last.” Delete
the word “last” and insert in lieu thereof the word “ endure.”

MIZUHA: I move the previous question.

ASHFORD: I move to amend the amendment by striking
out the word “ However” and the comma following it.

PHILLIPS: I second the motion.

CHAIRMAN: Well, there’s a motion made to delete the
word “ However,” and insert in lieu thereof - -

MIZUHA: Will the -~ Mr. Chairman, I’d like to ask
Miss - ~ delegate from Maui, a question. Isn’t this a ques-
tion of style?

ASHFORD: I think it is, but I also think “ endure” as a
substitute for “last” is a question of style.

MIZUHA: That is correct, but in order - - the delegate
from fourth district did not think it was a question of style,
That is why the committee did acquiesce to his suggestion.
However, inasmuch as the delegate from Maui believes it
is a question of style, we are willing to just acquiesce to
her remarks and let the Style Committee handle the matter.

TAVARES: Before you move the previous - - before the
previous question is seconded, I’d like to ask another ques-
tion. It is my understanding, and if I'm wrong I’d like to be
corrected, that the expression “all persons are born free
from political oppression,” which is a rather unusual wording
for that clause, means really that they’re born with the right
to be free. That’s the way I read it. Is that correct?
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LARSEN: If I may answer. That was discussed at length,
and the words “all men are born free and equal” is so
obviously wrong, and what the meaning of this clause was,
they are born free of political oppression, was the reason
for trying to get the words into what the meaning had be-
come. That was’the reason for the change.

FONG: Taking up from there, I’d like to ask the com-
mittee why did they put the word “from political oppression” ?
Now, I can visualize that persons may be free from economic
oppression, from social oppression, why do we restrict it
just to political oppression? I’m afraid that if you put this
word “political,” it more or less excludes economic, social
and other things.

LARSEN: Well, the committee, after considerable dis-
cussion, felt the only thing a state can promise is freedom
from political oppression, and we didn’t want to put in the
statements that had been made so many times about being
born free and equal. A child born into a drunkard’s home
or into a feeble~-minded home is certainly not born free and
equal. And the idea was to put into our State Constitution
only those things that a state can be responsible for. And I
think that has become the general meaning of this section.

FONG: Well, it may be the general meaning of it, but
I’'m afraid that by putting political oppression in here and
not mentioning the other things which probably -~ I feel
that we should be free from economic oppression, I feel
that we should be free from social oppression. Now by
putting in just political oppression, I’'m afraid we’re limiting
it a little too much. Now, what is the committee’s thought
on that?

LARSEN: Well, the thought, of course, was that’s the
only thing a state can promise. However, if you read the
next, “ They shall remain equal in their inherent rights,”
that a state can only promise certain - - a state can’t
promise that you’re free of economic oppression.

FONG: Now if we’re going to limit it just to political
oppression why put it in?

LARSEN: Because that’s the only thing a state can
proinise, and if we are free of political oppression, the
other things become natural.

FONG: To me this seems like a curtailment of our
rights, ‘a curtailment of other freedoms.

LARSEN: May I ask the speaker what other things a
state can promise?

PORTEUS: It can promise freedom from religious
persecution. )

LARSEN: That’s already promised down below.
CHAIRMAN: That would be political.

LARSEN: They’re not born free of religious, economic,
or other oppressions; but they can be born free from poli-
tical oppression. Idon’t believe there is anything else you
can be born free of as far as the state’s concerned.

MAU: Iwonder if the chairman or the last delegate who
spoke in behalf of the Committee of the Bill of Rights is
announcing a political philosophy when he states that people
may not be born free of economic oppression. As I under-
stand it, the present national administration is charged in
some quarters as sponsoring what they call the welfare
state. Some of the more vigorous opponents call it the
trend towards socialism. Is that thought in the minds of
the members of the Committee on Bill of Rights when they

explain that those of us who are citizens born in this state
are only free from political oppression, and not from eco-
nomic oppression?

MIZUHA: Certainly the Committee on the Bill of Rights
did not have the kind of thoughts expressed by the delegate
from the fifth district.

MAU: Well, then, if that is the answer to my question,
why not leave out -~

CHAIRMAN: Everybody born a millionaire.

MAU: Why not leave out the word, the expression
“ political oppression,” and have it carry its general mean-
ing as it is in the Federal Constitution?

MIZUHA: In defense of the Section 2 as it stands at the
present time, I-believe it was the belief of my committee
that the words “ political oppression” were not intended to
limit it entirely to the political field. It is, if we study the
section in its entirety, is a section on inherent rights, and
the expression “political oppression” was inserted, and we
could consider it as being mere surplusage in this statement
of political - - of this section on inherent rights. Certainly
the Federal Constitution has that famous phrase, “ all men
are born free and equal,” or something to that effect, and
the expression “political oppression” here was added for
emphasis maybe, but primarily to show, as Delegate Larsen
has expressed, that today because we are - - some of us are
born in homes that are handicapped and feeble-minded and
other illnesses, that perhaps we are not born free, to the
general term expressed, and equal.

LEE: Mr. Chairman.
MAU: Mr. Chairman, I have not yet - -
CHAIRMAN: Senator Lee.

MAU: Mr. Chairman, this is an answer to my question,
I have not yet completed my - -

LEE: Yes, will Delegate Mau yield to an expansion on
that same point. I’d like to state that the committee was
not unanimous on this particular clause, but as far as I was
concerned, on several of these I had been absent, as you
know, in going to Washington. I’d like to state that, however,
I understand the philosophy back of this clause, which is
inherent particularly in the mind of one of our delegates on
the committee, Delegate Larsen, on the feeling, from a
medical standpoint, from other personal standpoints, I
suppose, that the idea that men are born free and equal is
a fiction. However, I had pointed out to the committee that
it is a philosophy that is expressed, an ideal which the U. S.
Constitution has propounded and has proved to be one of the
shining lights characterizing our American democracy as
compared with the other nations. I, myself, can see the point
raised by Delegate Fong. I think it would be a limitation.
And 1 believe that the section on the - - on this section here
on the inherent rights, which the subcommittee of the State-
hood Commission had proposed, would be more satisfactory.
I’d like to state that at this particular time that I believe
those points raised by Delegate Fong and Delegate Mau are
- - could be answered by the adoption of the clause contained
in the Model Constitution.

DELEGATE: [Part of speech not on tape.]
equal, free and independent.

KELLERMAN: May I speak to that point please?

... free and

MAU: I have not quite finished my - - T wonder whether
it be wise to go to another portion of it or to stick to this
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one sentence. Would the Chair desire to rule on that
matter? It would be less confusing, I think, if we stuck to
this first sentence in Section 2 of the proposal.

CHAIRMAN: Right now there’s nothing before the Con-
vention but discussions.

MATU: Yes.
CHAIRMAN: No motion has been put as yet.

MAU: That’s correct. But I want to get to the Chair
this thought. I have some other questions - -

WIRTZ: Point of order.
MAU:
CHAIRMAN: State your point.

WIRTZ: My point of order is: the motion has been put
to adopt Section 2, and that motion has been amended, 1
mean the section has been amended by another motion.
There is a motion before the house.

- - to ask about other sentences.

MAU: What is the -~ If the amendment is to add a new
- sentence to the - -

CHAIRMAN: One motion is to delete the word “last” and
add the word “ endure,” and another motion to amend that
motion was to delete the word “however.”

MAU: Well, I would like to leave it to the Chair which
is the best procedure to follow, so that we won’t be all
confused. Shall we take up these amendments and then
later on ask questions on other portions of Section 2?

CHAIRMAN: Well, what is the pleasure of the Convention?

A. TRASK: I move that we take this first sentence first
and then come to the second sentence, and I ask at this time
that the movant for the amendment, Doctor Larsen, defer
his motion until we’ve first dealt with the first sentence.

I do think with the other delegates who have talked that the
first sentence is charged with a lot of matters that should
be explained.

I for one want to know whether or not there’s been any
judicial determination of the word “ political oppression”
and its implications. We’ve heard from the learned doctor
say and cite the Constitution from the colony of Massachu-
setts, but we have not heard whether there has been any
judicial determination of the word “political oppression”
which Delegates Fong and Mau are bothered with.

CHAIRMAN: Would Delegate Larsen desire to withdraw
his motion?

MIZUHA: With the consent of the chairman I’d like to
have Delegate Kellerman from the Committee on the Bill of
Rights make a point here, and then the Chairman of the
Committee of the Bill of Rights will make a statement which
will clarify the whole situation.

CHAIRMAN: Well, the Chair will suggest that we continue
as we’ve done. Kellerman is recognized.

KELLERMAN: I would like to speak to you just a moment
on the reasoning back of changing the words “free and equal”
to “free from political oppression and equal.” As you all
know, when the Federal Constitution was adopted, it was
very largely based upon the philosophy expressed by Rous-
seau’s Social Contvact. That philosophy was based upon the
premise that men lived free and individually in a totally
unorganized society, in fact they did not live in a society.
The world apparently in its beginning, or whatever original
organization was ever created; was made up by the voluntary
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consent of a detached, unorganized group of individual human
beings; each having his complete freedom and independence;
each agreeing with each other to renounce certain of those
complete freedoms and independence for the benefit of ob-
taining the protection and security of others in a group.

The words “free and equal” relate directly to that philosophy
and that premise.

But in denouncing or in giving up certain of those com-~
plete freedoms of the individual for protection and security,
they were giving up politically, they were forming a political
organization. They were not forming just an economic or-
ganization or a social organization. As we saw it, they were
giving up certain of their -~ - a certain degree of their in-
herent rights for the greater protection and security from
the group. They organized themselves politically. There-
fore, we thought the Constitution itself is not an economic
document, it is not a social document, it is a political
document. And it declares in a political document that
men are born free. It seems to me a natural conclusion
that it means free politically. It is expressed in a political
instrument, not in a social or economic instrument.

In order to make it clear that we felt the intention was
political and also to make it clear that we do not believe
that all people are as a matter of fact born free —we have
seen them not born free and equal in too many circum-
stances—that we were simply clarifying the meaning of a
general term which has been held up as an impossible
statement of a dream, and very far from actuality, if you
mean freedom in all respects. It was for that reason that
it was defined, “freedom from political oppression,” and
that’s what we understood in the actual fact the freedom to
mean.

Now if you are adverse to putting in that definition, on
the feeling that it may be misconstrued, or will not have
this explanation, will not know what we’re driving at, or
feel that we may be taking away from a basic tenet of
American political thought, I don’t think the committee
would feel, well I don’t think they would insist upon putting
it in. I don’t think they feel the matter that strongly. It
was an attempt to be realistic and to define the term as we
saw its historical, philosophical and political background.

MIZUHA: 1 believe that Delegate Kellerman has ex-
pressed the philosophy of the committee. It was - - there
was nothing in recommending Section 2 to change the basic,
American philosophy with reference to inherent rights, and
we are agreed that it’s a question of style, and anything that
the Style Committee wishes to bring forth with reference
to this language as to what our inherent rights are, that all
men are born free and equal, the committee will be willing
to acquiesce to that point, and I make that point very clearly
for the record, for delegates from the fifth district, both
Mau, Fong and Trask, that we are not changing that basic
philosophy upon which our government was founded, as to
the rights of human beings. I think you should be agreed
on that point.

CHAIRMAN: Is there any other delegate?

MAU: I think that the subject matter we are discussing
is not just merely a matter of form or style. It goes right
to the heart of a very, very important situation; of a very
important provision in the Constitution of the future State
of Hawaii, so that we could not very well agree with the
Chairman of the Bill of Rights Committee that this phrase
“ political oppression” could be left to the Style Committee
to change. I think it is so fundamental that this Convention
must deal with it. As my understanding, the explanation
made by Delegate Kellerman, the committee itself would
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have no particular objection if the Convention felt that if
the phrase might be misinterpreted, that that clause be left
out. Am I correct in that explanation ?

MIZUHA: That is clear.
MAU: Isthat so?
MIZUHA: That is clear.

MAU: Then I would suggest that we amend the first
sentence of Section 2 to read as foltows: “ All persons are
born free and equal in their inherent rights.” Now, if that
is satisfactory with the committee, I suggest that after we
dispose of the motion and two amendments before the Com-
mittee of the Whole, that we go into the first sentence later.
That is just a suggestion.

Now, I want to make this clear that I don’t believe that
the explanation made as to the effect of the Federal Consti-
tution being purely a political document is completely
correct. From all the decisions of the Supreme Court of
the United States they have, out of interpretation, dealt with
the economic and social life of the nation. And in that res-
pect has taken it out of the field of purely politics, and I
mean science of government.

And also, as I understand, all the constitutional authorities
have made the statement time and time again that the Fed-
eral Constitution is a living document, so framed that it
can meet all of the changing times; and so when we go back
to explanations to the time when the Federal Constitution
was drafted, and to the time when they, some of the propo-
nents at that time of the then first draft of the Constitution,
in stating that it was a purely political doctrine, that phi-
losophy has changed and broadened as we have come down
through the years.

MIZUHA: Mr. Chairman, we have to answer Delegate
Mau - -

MAU: Very well, I --

MIZUHA: - - and, I believe all this delay in that matter
need not be confined to speechmaking on the Federal Con-
stitution itself. We have to answer him, and we’ll have, and
T'ask at this time for, a short recess to prepare Section 2
for the -~

CHAIRMAN: Well, the Chair would suggest, I think the
amendment that Mau suggests is only the deletion “ from
political oppression” and remain. Delete those words and
you have “all persons are born free and equal in their
inherent rights.” Is that the amendment?

MAU: Yes, but we’d be happy to get together with the - -

MIZUHA: Yes, I believe that the five minute recess in
order - - until - -

DELEGATE: I second the motion to recess, Mr. Presi-
dent.

CHAIRMAN: Recess is declared for five minutes.
(RECESS)

[Part of the debate was not taped. Delegate Heen moved
to defer Section 2. A motion was made to adopt Section 3.]

ROBERTS: As I got the statements made by the previous
two speakers, the meaning of the term “ by the law of the
land” is the same as, or indentical with, “due process of
law.” Would there be any objection to using the term “ due
process of law”? It’s a question as to ~ -

KELLERMAN: It’s a matter of history largely, using
the two terms. We have - - they’re both taken from the
Federal Constitution.

CHAIRMAN: Will you yield the Chair, Mr. Roberts, to
Mrs. Kellerman ?

KELLERMAN: I was answering, trying to answer Mr.
Roberts’ suggestion. The “law of the land” is a - - it’s a
historical term used in connection with that provision in
other constitutions. “Due process of law” is the historical
term used in the Federal Constitution in connection with the
deprivation of life, liberty and property. They mean the
same. I presume they could be put together, and you’d get
exactly the same constitutional result. It’s just a matter
of style plus the historical reference. They are both terms
that are used in practically every constitution.

DELEGATE: Mr. Chairman, I would - -

CHAIRMAN: If there is no amendment offered, the Chair
would suggest that I put the motion. All those in favor of
Section 3 as written say “aye.” Contrary minded. Section
3 is passed.

DELEGATE: Of course, Mr. Chairman, that’s with the
understanding that the “e n” is eliminated from the final
draft.

CHAIRMAN: This is for approval, only for approval.
Section 3 has been approved by the committee.

BRYAN: I’ll move the adoption of Section 4.
DOWSON: I second the motion.

CHAIRMAN: The motion’s been made that we adopt
Section 4. Open for discussion. Hearing no questions, the
- - I’'ll put the motion. All those in favor of adopting Sec-
tion 4 say “aye.” Contrary minded. Section 4 is carried,
unanimously.

Now proceed to Section 5.

BRYAN: Mr. Chairman.
WOOLAWAY: Mr. Chairman.

CHAIRMAN: Mr. Bryan is recognized, he’s the motion
maker for this committee.

BRYAN: I move the adoption of Section 5.
DOWSON: I second the motion.

CHAIRMAN: The motion’s been made that we adopt
Section 5.

AKAU: In number five here, I’d just like to say that,
very briefly, there has been some discussion through the
press that President Truman may possibly recall the rep-
resentative of United States, the missionary, or whatever
you call the person who represents us, from the Vatican.
Now, in view of that, whether that means anything or not I'm
not here to say, but I’'m wondering, in this particular
section, has there been any delineation of the church and
the state? And I'd like very much for one of the members
of the committee to clarify that.

MIZUHA: In answer to the delegate from the fifth district,
the Section 5 incorporates the first clause of the first amend-
ment of the Federal Constitution, and I believe the separation
of the state and the church has already been clarified by
decisions of the Supreme Court, and it would be well for
this future State of Hawaii to follow that clarification.




LEE: I might add to that that this speaks merely to the
establishment of a religion, not to the matter of separation
of state from church, which is an entirely different subject.

CHAIRMAN: All those in favor of approving Section 5,
adopting Section 5, say “aye.” Contrary minded. Carried
unanimously.

Section 6.

BRYAN: I move the adoption of Section 7.

VOICE: No, no, Section 7. Section 7, Mr. Chairman.
MIZUHA: Section 7, Section 7.

DELEGATE: I second the motion to adopt Section 7.

TAVARES: I - - this went so fast on the last section, I
didn’t get a chance to speak. I do not want to be understood

CHAIRMAN: On Section 6?

TAVARES: On the religion. I do not want to be under-
stood, and I don’t want this Convention to be understood as
agreeing with the last speaker that it does not provide for
the separation of church and state. I believe that’s exactly
what it does, and I don’t think it should go down in the record
unchallenged.

CHAIRMAN: Well, I think that was pointed out by the
chairman of our committee.

MIZUHA: Definitely, we -~ I believe the committee
agrees with the point of view of delegate from the fourth
district. The Supreme Court in its interpretation on all
matters pertaining to religion has definitely, in interpreting
the first clause of the first amendment, has brought that
out in all of its decisions.

CHAIRMAN: It’s not before the house, it’s Section 7.
MIZUHA: Section 7.
CHAIRMAN: We now proceed with Section 7, No - -

MIZUHA: Section 6 will come up tomorrow. Section 6
will come up tomorrow, inasmuch as it hasn’t laid on the
table for four days on Committee Proposal No. 4.

CHAIRMAN: All those in favor of adoption of Section 7
say “aye.” Contrary minded. Carried unanimously.

BRYAN: If I may, I move the adoption of Section 8.
DOWSON: I second the motion to adopt Section 8.

CHAIRMAN: Motion’s been made and seconded that we
adopt Section 8. Now open for discussion. Hearing no
discussion, the Chair will have to put the motion. All those
in favor of adopting Section 8 say “aye.” Contrary minded.
Carried unanimously.

BRYAN: It’s my pleasure to move for the adoption of
Section 9.

DOWSON: I second the motion to adopt Section 9.

CHAIRMAN: Same motion, same second. All those in
favor of - -

MIZUHA: I would like to call on the delegate from the
fourth district. A question was raised as to whether Section
9 would provide for prosecution of a felony by information,
as it is now in the Territory of Hawaii. Delegate - - I
would like to ask the Chairman to recognize Delegate Heen.

HEEN: 1 have grave doubts that you can prosecute a
person by information, except in cases involving misde-
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meanors. I would like to have this - - action on this deferred
until later.

DELEGATE: Second it.

HEEN: I think some thoughts really should be given to
this particular section. I so move that action upon this
section be deferred until later in the calendar.

DELEGATE: Second the motion.

A. TRASK: Mr. Chairman.

CHAIRMAN: All those in -~

A. TRASK: Mr. Chairman.

CHAIRMAN: Speaking on the deferment?
A. TRASK: No.

CHAIRMAN: All those to have it deferred later on in the
calendar say “aye.” Contrary minded. Carried.

MIZUHA: May I make a statement with reference to’
Section 9? Section 9 is ~-

CHAIRMAN: Section 9 has been deferred to later on in
the calendar.

MIZUHA: Yes, but, just a - - with the permission of the
Chairman, in order - - the reasons for deferment.

CHAIRMAN: You're out of order, unless you would like
to go on to Section 10.

CHAIRMAN: The Chair will rule that -~
A. TRASK: Mr. Chairman. I would like to have - -
CHAIRMAN: - - Section 9 has been deferred.

A, TRASK: I would like to have a reconsideration of
Section 8. There is a recent decision of the Supreme
Court - -

CHAIRMAN: You’ll have to move for reconsideration
first ~ -

A. TRASK: Yes.

CHAIRMAN: - - and after it’s been considered then you
can discuss.

A. TRASK: Yés, T’d like to move for reconsideration of
Section 8 at this time.

DELEGATE: Second the motion.

DELEGATE: Don’t you think we should go through it and
get as many of these sections okayed, and then go back for
any reconsiderations so we’ll - -

CHAIRMAN: Pl have to put the motion as put to the
Chair. The motion has been made that we reconsider our
action on Section 8. All those in favor say “aye.” Contrary
minded. The ayes have it. Section 8 is now open for dis-
cussion.

A. TRASK: There has been just recently what appears
to be a reversal in the historic stand of the Supreme Court
with respect to this case. It involves a question of search
and seizures, and whereby a person need not have probable
cause to even get a search warrant before a search is made.
I would like - - like the request made by Senator Heen, to
have Section 8 deferred, if you please.

BRYAN: I think that the reason that our rules call for
this delay on the table for four days is to preclude any
necessity for deferment when it comes up for the Committee
of the Whole. I would ask the delegates in the future to - -
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CHAIRMAN: The deferment is only to later on in the
calendar, is what you asked, the deferment ?

A. TRASK: Yes. Deferred in the same manner that
Section 9 has been deferred on the motion of Delegate
Heen from the fourth district.

CHAIRMAN: Later on in the same day.

MIZUHA: Again I would like to speak to Section 8 and
Section 9. Both sections were taken from the Federal
Constitution and if incorporated in the State Constitution
will naturally follow decisions of the Federal Supreme
Court. Now - -

A. TRASK: Will the ~-

MIZUHA: Now, if it is the desire of the delegates here
to change the wording in the Supreme Court, in our - - the
wording in the Federal Constitution to our State Constitution
and then proceed from that matter, well it will take a long
line of judicial decisions in order to settle the question of
search and seizures and what is covered in Section 9. That
is why I believe, and I think the committee believes so,
that if we follow the Federal Constitution as far as the
State of Hawaii is concerned, then we will not run into the
kind of difficulty that will be involved in our courts for a
long, long time.

CHAIRMAN: The Chair recognizes the fact. The Chair
feels that since deferment has been asked on both of these
sections, in all probability it will be accepted in its entire-
ty, but for the courtesy of the members of this Convention
who asked for deferment, that we extend the courtesy to
them. Section 8 has been asked for deferment until later
on in the calendar. All those in favor of having it deferred
until later on in the calendar say “aye.” Contrary minded.

We’ll now go on to Section 10 - - 11.

VOICE: Section 11.
CHAIRMAN: Section 11.
BRYAN: I move the adoption of Section 11 as written.

DOWSON: I move -~ I second the motion for the adoption
of Section 11.

CHAIRMAN: Same mofion, same second.

MIZUHA: With reference to Section 11, we refer to
judicial circuits. Of course that will be changed by the
Style Committee perhaps to conform with anything that the
Judiciary Committee reports out with reference to judicial
circuits or districts here in the future State of Hawalii.

CHAIRMAN: Any questions on Section 11? All those in
favor of Section 11 say “aye.” Contrary minded. Carried
unanimously. Section 12.

BRYAN: I move the adoption of Section 12.

DOWSON: Mr. Chairman. I --

CHAIRMAN: Same motion, same second. All those in - -
DOWSON: I second the motion to adopt Section 12.

CHAIRMAN: Any question on Section 12? Hearing no
question, all those in favor of Section 12 - -

MAU: I just want to inquire of the chairman whether
this is - - this language used is the same as in the Federal
Constitution.

MIZUHA: K you will read the report, Delegate Mau, on
page two of our committee report, it says in Section 12,
“incorporates the eighth amendment of the Federal Con-

stitution, with an additional sentence with reference to the
detention of witnesses.” And that is why we have committee
reports.

FUKUSHIMA: I don’t believe the committee report is
too clear. It says - - the only thing it says about 12 is
“incorporates the eighth amendment of the Federal Consti-
tution, with an additional sentence with reference to the
detention of witnesses.” I would like to know ~ -

CHAIRMAN: Would you care to have that sentence ex-
plained to you, the additional sentences?

FUKUSHIMA: Yes. I would like to know whether that
was inserted there to take care of the 48-hour law that we
have at the present time.

MIZUHA: No. The 48-hour law on the law of arrests
was the subject of several proposals introduced by Delegates
Trask and Trask, and at that time the committee voted that
it was a legislative matter. However, it also voted that the
committee recognized that there were several instances
where the law was abused, and perhaps this statutory law
of arrest of the Territory, if we become a state, should be
revised, and has so incorporated in this report, the last
report.

A. TRASK: TI'd like to have an explanation of that second
sentence of Section 12, quote: “Witnesses shall not be
unreasonably detained or confined.” Now, why has the com-
mittee deemed that this second sentence was necessary?

MIZUHA: I would not like to be a one-man supreme
court on the question here, but the unreasonable detention
of witnesses specifically refers to witnesses who are picked
up with ~ - in connection with a felony and are brought down
to the police station and held there for a long time and then,
with the promise on the part of the police department to go
easy with them and so forth, they are finally released. And
that is also associated with the law of arrest in Hawaii. You
know you can arrest them for 48 hours on mere suspicion
with reference to a crime. If a man is a witness to the crime,
I - - the committee believes that he should not be kept at
the police station for 24 hours, 12 hours, or 20 hours for
that matter, under our law of arrest. And this is a recourse
for such witnesses to bring action on whatever the legisla-
ture will see fit with reference to statutory laws on any
course of action they may have if they are unreasonably
detained or confined. Of course, our word “unreasonable”
is subject to definition by our courts, and we do not attempt
at this time to write that definition in the Constitution.

A. TRASK: I’d like at this time to have Section - ~ that
second sentence, “ Witnesses shall not be unreasonably
detained or confined” of Section 12 stricken. And my reason
for that is just plainly this. According to our law, a witness,
as defined in our statute, is a person who is called to give
testimony either for or - - for the plaintiff or for the de-
fendant, or for the government or for the defendant in a
criminal case. He has the right to refuse to come unless
his mileage or money is paid to him at the time he is
served with papers. This reference that the chairman of
the committee gives is a type of securing evidence which
is not sanctioned at all and is no part of the law of the land
at all. The policemen have exercised their right of bringing
people in, but people should get a good attorney and sue the
police department. But that has no part in the Constitution
as such. Counsel is referring perhaps to an honored prac-
tice on the island of Kauai, but as far as I know we don’t
have that in Honolulu much.




The question, therefore, is a substantial one of witnesses
as defined by our law, which is “a person called,” and he
must be paid and he can defy the police or any other author-
ity. So I do not see where this is pertinent.

The second reason is this: by having a witness who is - -
who responds to a subpoena after he is paid, he comes to
court. If you’re going to leave that section in, that he’s not
unreasonably detained. * Unreasonably detained” may be
considered from many angles. He may be wanted - - want to
get married the next day. H he’s going to be called in a suit
that may reasonably go over three or four months, his mar-
riage would have to be detained. I think that’s unreasonable.
Now, that’s from the witness’ standpoint.

From the litigant’s standpoint, some cases may be - - may

have interference with many other things. A juror, or sev-
eral jurors, may be ill; the judge may be ill; counsel may
be ill; the defendant may be ill. Now, what is unreasonable?
You will be throwing a very unreasonable sentence, as I see
it, into a very, very important part of the Constitution,

which has to do with the question of his trial, with the ques-~
tion of detention, with the question of bail, with the question
of fines. I think, therefore, that it has no, no, no reason to
be in, and I renew my motion that the second sentence be
stricken.

HEEN: I rise to a point of information. I’m wondering
just what was intended by this sentence. Was it intended
to apply to criminal cases where as I observed in other
jurisdictions, witnesses have been arrested and detained,
held for criminal cases?

CHAIRMAN: That’s right. Felonies, misdemeanors.

HEEN: I don’t think this was intended or is intended
for civil cases at all.

MIZUHA: That is correct.

HEEN: By having it in the Constitution in this language,
it implies that a witness may be imprisoned or kept in jail
in order to secure his appearance, especially in criminal
cases. Otherwise, you may lose a witness who leaves the
jurisdiction and you cannot prosecute a person who is ac-
cused of crime.

MIZUHA: The last sentence here, it started off with the
first sentence with reference to excessive bail, and we think
of bail in terms of all criminal offenses. Delegate from the
fifth district has raised a fine point. Perhaps that is a
statutory matter that should be covered. However, it was
in line with his thinking with reference to other matters,
with reference to our laws of arrest and detention, that
this sentence crept into the section.

There was also the thought that some of our ¢riminal - -
witnesses were confined together with criminals and the
objection was raised to the practice on the part of the police
to place them in cells with other criminals when they were
not criminals themselves. I believe the Territory at the
present time has a statute where witnesses in capital cases
can be detained. I may be wrong on that point. Maybe some
of the practicing attorneys here in town can verify that
situation or that section in our law where witnesses in
capital cases can be detained.

A. TRASK: I’d like to supply that bit of information.
Many years ago, I think it was 1865, one of the early statutes
was, there - -

CHAIRMAN: I don’t remember that far.

A. TRASK: -- shall be no writ ne exeat. Ne exeat means
that you shall not detain any person for any trial, criminal
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or civil, as Judge Heen has suggested. That is a distinctive
situation. If the committee, I think with reference to that
principle of ne exeat being the state shall not detain, or any
person has - - shall not have the power to detain any other
person for any litigation. I think we should defer action on
Section 2 until your committee would consider that collateral
important right, together with Section 12. And so, I would
move, therefore, perhaps at this time, in view of the remarks
of the chairman, to defer action on Section 12.

ASHFORD: May I state my view of the writ.- -
CHAIRMAN: You may proceed.

ASHFORD: -~- of ne exeat? The writ is ne exeat regno,
and it used to be in existence here. It was forbidden by our
Organic Act. That writ was not to detain witnesses, it was
to forbid a man from leaving the realm.

CHAIRMAN: Senator Heen is recognized.
HEEN: We do have in the statute a provision which

reads, “ The Attorney General or other prosecuting officer

may require of any judge of a court of record, at chambers,

that witnesses material for the prosecution of any criminal

indictment preferred, or about to be preferred, be bound by

recognizance to appear and testify at the trial of such in-
dictment, or that such witnesses be committed to jail for
that purpose, and it shall be lawful for the judge so applied
to, to make such order.”

MIZUHA: Thank you.
CHAIRMAN: All the discussion? The Chair will now

put the motion. Shall Section 12 be adopted as written by
the committee ?

HEEN: I think, for the purpose of clarity, that this
sentence might be amended to read “ Witnesses in criminal
cases shall not be unreasonably detained or confined.”

CHAIRMAN: Then probably deferment is in order, if
someone second the motion for deferment, we’ll be glad ~ -

DELEGATE: I second the motion.

CHAIRMAN: The motion has been made to defer this
section till later on in the calendar. All those in favor say
“aye.” Contrary minded. Carried.

Now proceed to Section 13.

BRYAN: I move the adoption of Section 6 - - 13 as written.
DOWSON: I second the motion to adopt - -

CHAIRMAN: The motion, same motion, same second.
DOWSON: -- Séction 13 as written.

CHAIRMAN: Section 13 is now open for discussion.
Hearing no question, all those in favor of adopting Section
13 as written by the committee, say “ aye.”

ASHFORD: I have a question there. Why should we put
in the provision, “ and a reasonable amount of the property
of individuals may be exempted from seizure or sale for

payment of any debts or liabilities.”

CHAIRMAN: To keep it from going broke.

ASHFORD: Isn’t that properly a legislative matter,
solely?

MIZUHA: Well, that is a reason why it was inserted for

the - - as a basis for legislation that will exempt a certain

amount of property from seizure. I believe there are states

in the Union even at the present time that provide for im-
prisonment for debt and, likewise, it was felt that if a man
























































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































